#### SESSION OF 2004

### SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2732

# As Recommended by House Committee on Federal and State Affairs

# Brief\*

HB 2732 would change the process for selecting the Kansas commemorative state quarter design. Current law requires five finalist designs that have been approved by the United States Secretary of the Treasury to be forwarded to students enrolled in either a public or an accredited nonpublic high school for an election to select the final design. This bill would allow an election only if there were more than one design approved for consideration by the United States Secretary of the Treasury.

HB 2732 would have no fiscal effect on the state.

# Background

Representative Horst, Chairperson of the Kansas Commemorative Coin Design Commission, testified in support of the bill to clean up a potential conflict in the current law.

There were no opponents.

<sup>\*</sup>Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at http://www.kslegislature.org